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April 6, 2023 

 
Dear Members of the Reno-Tahoe Airport Authority Board: 
 
 
Any time an airport undertakes the lease negotiation process, it is an important endeavor for all involved. 
When you add in a $570M Concourse Redevelopment Project and a ten-year term, the stakes are even higher. 
I am pleased to report that, following a year and a half of thorough conversations with the Reno-Tahoe Airport 
Authority (RTAA) staff and consultants, we’ve arrived at the terms being presented to you today. Throughout 
the process, we’ve represented our respective interests, but always kept the spirit of our long-time partnership 
at the forefront of these negotiations.  
 
In any deal of this magnitude, the key is to find a financial structure that enables the agreed upon capital 
program, while simultaneously keeping airline costs reasonably low to incentivize continued growth in air 
service, which ultimately benefits the greater Reno-Tahoe community. Thanks to some creative work by both 
negotiating teams, I believe we have arrived at an agreement that will provide the RTAA the cash flow it 
needs to obtain favorable financing for the capital program. The new revenue sharing structure we developed 
will be paramount in maintaining the financial balance between both parties as the airport takes on a large 
sum of debt to finance the new concourses. 
 
In addition to the rates and charges methodology, embarking on a journey like the Concourse Redevelopment 
Project has numerous risks – both financial and operational. As we navigate this multi-year project together, 
there will be a myriad of decision points that will require continued consultation and partnership between 
airport staff and the airlines. The Use & Lease agreement includes robust project governance that provides 
for an agile decision-making structure which escalates issues to various steering committees for resolution. 
This governance is the keystone of this agreement, providing airlines with a seat at the table which allows us 
to work together with executive leadership to mitigate risks as they arise in real time. 
 
There were many valuable contributions to these discussions from all members of both the airline and RTAA 
teams. I would be remiss if I did not take this opportunity to recognize the lead negotiators from the RTAA: 
Tina Iftiger and Randy Carlton. Without the leadership of these two, we would not be where we are today.   
 
In conclusion, I am appreciative of the strong relationship with the RTAA. I believe these extensive, good-
faith negotiations have resulted in a balanced business deal that sets the stage for a bright future at the Reno-
Tahoe International Airport. 
 
We appreciate your partnership. 
 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Nick James 
Sr. Regional Manager – Airport Affairs 
Southwest Airlines 
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